NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

All interested persons are given notice that a public hearing will be held
Thursday, October 20, 2005 from 6:00pm to 8:00pm in the Sapulpa City Hall,
City Council Chambers. The hearing is to discuss the proposed project to
reconstruct a portion of SH 66 from a two-lane to a four-lane facility from SH
117 east approximately 1.5 miles to SH 97 in Sapulpa, Oklahoma.

Copies of the State Highway 66 In Sapulpa Environmental Assessment are
available for public inspection in the Sapulpa City Hall located at 425 East
Dewey, Sapulpa, Oklahoma 74066; Creek County Courthouse located at 317
East Lee, Suite 103, Sapulpa, Oklahoma 74066; and the Sapulpa Public
Library, located 27 West Dewey Avenue, Sapulpa, Oklahoma 74066.

Representatives from the Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT)
will hear interested citizens from the affected area with particular reference
to their views regarding the proposed location, major design features,
potential social and economic effects, consistent with the announced planning
goals and objectives of the area and project’s potential impact on the
environment.

A comment box will be provided at the hearing for those wishing to submit
written statements. A recorder will be available to receive verbal comments.
Written statements and other exhibits relevant to the proposed project also
may be submitted to the Planning & Research Division Engineer, 200
Northeast 21st Street, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73105.

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation strives to accommodate the
needs of all citizens, including those who may be disabled. If you would like
to attend this meeting but find it difficult due to disability, architectural
barrier, or other special needs, please contact Mr. Craig Moody at (405) 522-
1465 or in writing at the Oklahoma Department of Transportation, 200
Northeast 21st Street, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73105.
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